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From: John Black
Sent: Wednesday, July 22, 2020 8:27 AM
Subject: FW: VPS update (DL & PS-PK)

VPS families:

As a follow-up to my email of July 20 (see below) ...

DISTANCE LEARNING (DL)
As promised, please find attached our updated Distance Learning Plan which outlines enhancements to Zoom-
time, attendance tracking, and grading policies.  The attachment includes a "Sample Schedule" for the three
grade sections (PS-PK; K-5; 6-8).  The teachers will now begin developing their grade-specific schedule which
will be distributed to families before DL-instruction begins.  Our goal is to ensure a full-day of DL instruction.

In the coming days, I will be distributing our DL-calendar, including a date for Orientation Day and the 1st-day
of instruction.  Our goal will be to start on (or shortly after) August 11.

PRESCHOOL & PREKINDERGARTEN
We are pleased to announce that we have been given permission by our Childcare Licensing agent to open our
Preschool and PreKindergarten for on-campus instruction.  For those families who are not yet ready to send their
children back to campus, we will also be providing a Distance Learning alternative.  Mrs. Johnson will be
reaching-out to PS and PK families in the coming days to determine their preference:  on-campus or DL.   We
will then determine an appropriate start-date for both programs, hopefully on (or shortly after) August 11.

WAIVER REQUESTED TO ALLOW ON-CAMPUS INSTRUCTION FOR K-8
We have filed a waiver-request with the San Bernardino Department of Public Health (DPH).  At the time of our
filing, they had yet to receive instructions from the State regarding the procedure.  We are hopeful of receiving
feedback from them before the end of next week.  If we are ultimately allowed to offer on-campus instruction,
then families will be able to choose between on-campus instruction and our Distance Learning Alternative
Program (the details of which are posted on our website).  We would be hopeful of starting both programs on (or
shortly after) August 11.

IF VPS DOES NOT RECEIVE THE WAIVER, WHEN WILL THE CAMPUS OPEN?
If our waiver-request (to open the campus for K-8 instruction, despite the governor's announcement) is
ultimately rejected by DPH, then we will begin our Distance Learning program as outlined above.  It's difficult
to say how long it will then be before schools in San Bernardino are allowed to re-open for on-campus
instruction.  The Covid-19 Testing Positivity Rate must be below 8%.  Last Friday is was above 15%.  It is now
nearly 18%.  Hence, the importance of requesting the waiver.

I will endeavor to update everyone again over the weekend about our DL-calendar and the status of our waiver-
request with DPH.

Take care
John Black, Head of School

From: John Black
Sent: Monday, July 20, 2020 6:32 AM
Subject: VPS plan for 2020-21

VPS Families:
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I hope everyone enjoyed a nice weekend!

I'm sure the community has many questions about the start of the school year, following the governor's
announcement on Friday.  So, I'll do my best to outline the school's plans as we prepare for the 2020-21 school
year.  

In short, as we have been doing throughout the Summer, the school will continue preparing for two possible
approaches-to-learning to begin the school year:

1. On-campus Learning
2. Distance Learning

1.  Plan for on-campus learning ...
Valley Prep continues to believe that in-person instruction is the best way for the children to learn.  Most
importantly, we continue to believe we can do so safely by following our Campus Re-opening Plan (first posted
on our website in May).  In addition, by offering our Distance Learning Alternative Program (DLAP) for those
families who are not yet ready to send their children back to the campus, we were confident that our plans (prior
to the governor's announcement) provided satisfactory options for families.  

Accordingly, we will make three separate attempts to open our campus as originally planned.  (1) Our
accrediting agency (California Association of Independent Schools CAIS) is reviewing the governor's
announcement and considering ways of appealing on behalf of independent schools state-wide.  But we should
probably expect that their appeal will be unsuccessful, considering the large number of such schools state-
wide.  (2) VPS will file a waiver-request with SB County Dept of Health this week.  If the waiver is granted, we
would be allowed to open the campus.  But again, the request is a long-shot since so many private schools across
the state will be taking the same approach.  (3) We will request permission from our Childcare Licensing agent
to open our Preschool and Pre-Kindergarten programs for on-campus learning, remembering that other childcare
providers were allowed to operate during the Spring shut-down.  

If one of these attempts to open the campus is ultimately successful, we will determine an appropriate start-date
that allows teachers sufficient time to prepare.

If these three attempts to open our campus fail in the short-term, then we'll aim to begin our Distance Learning
Program on August 11 (or shortly thereafter) and wait for SB County to be removed from the State's watch-list
(and stay off the list for 14 consecutive days), at which point we can open our campus along with other schools
across the county. 

2. Plan for Distance Learning ...
As noted above, if we are not able to open our campus on August 11, then we will aim to begin our Distance
Learning Program for all grade-levels on that same day (or shortly thereafter).  We would also schedule a Virtual
Orientation Day, along with a time for students to pick-up new textbooks, as needed.

Although VPS received many compliments about the DL-program we implemented in the Spring, we have,
nonetheless, been working throughout the Summer to improve the program with respect to Zoom-time,
attendance tracking, and grading policies.  We will be distributing an outline of this updated plan in the coming
days.

Additionally, some families have asked if the school can provide a lower tuition-rate during Distance Learning. 
Ideally, we would like to do so.  But given our current enrollment-level, this would require a significant
reduction to our staff, something that would likely degrade our program and cause other families to question the
value of a VPS-education.  That being said, the school has been able to nearly double the funds we have
available for Tuition Assistance.  Accordingly, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Johnson
(kjohnson@vpredlands.org) to learn more about the application process. 
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What's next?

Later this week, we will update everyone on the status of our three attempts (see above) to open the
campus, despite the governor's announcement.  If we are allowed to open the campus, we would aim to do
so on August 11 or shortly thereafter.
Later this week, we will distribute our updated Distance Learning Program for your review.  If our
attempts to open the campus fail, we would begin our DL-program on August 11, or shortly thereafter.  It
would continue until SB-county schools are allowed to open their campuses.
We suggest that families postpone their plans to purchase the items on our Supply List (posted on our
website since early July) until further information about our campus re-opening becomes available.  If we
need to begin the year with Distance Learning, not all of the items on the Supply list will be needed.
Please don't hesitate to apply for Tuition Assistance.  Funds remain available.
If you have not already done so, Enrollment Contracts should be submitted asap (please contact Mrs.
Johnson with questions).

In closing, I understand the frustration and confusion that all of you are feeling.  These are extremely
challenging times.   But we'll get through it ... by remaining positive and maintaining open-lines of
communication.  Accordingly, please don't hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Best regards,
John Black, Head of School

From: John Black
Sent: Saturday, July 18, 2020 6:41 AM
Subject: CA.gov announcement and VPS

VPS families

As a follow-up to my email from yesterday (see below) ...

Governor Newsom announced yesterday that in order for schools to resume on-campus instruction, the county in
which the school operates must not appear on the state's COVID-19 "watch list" for 14 consecutive days. 
Unfortunately, San Bernardino County is one of the 33 counties currently on that list.  To be removed from the
list, a county must have a COVID-19 testing positivity rate of under 8%.  As of July 17, San Bernardino is
currently above 15%.

Accordingly, it appears likely that VPS will not be allowed to begin on-campus instruction on August 11, as
planned.  

However, we have contacted the California Association of Independent Schools CAIS (our accrediting agency)
to confirm that the governor's announcement applies to CAIS-accredited independent schools, as well as public
schools.  We will update everyone once we receive confirmation, hopefully on Monday or Tuesday.  

If we need to begin the school year with a school-wide Distance Learning Program (which, to be honest, seems
quite likely), then we will distribute our updated DL-plan to families next week.   As noted in yesterday's email,
our August DL-program will be similar to the DL-program we implemented in Spring 2020 ... but with some
important enhancements to Zoom-time, attendance tracking, and grading. 

In closing, VPS remains committed to opening our campus ... and we will do so, once permission is granted. 

We will update everyone again no later than Wednesday.  Until then, please don't hesitate to email me with any
questions or concerns (jblack@vpredlands.org).  Hang-in there everyone!  We'll figure this all out together.  
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Take care
John Black, Head of School


